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Port Augusta Vehicle Restorers Club Inc.

PO Box 1992 Port Augusta SA 5700

Meeting and AGM Minutes; March 28, 2021
Meeting opened: 
12:00 Noon by President Mark

30 Attendees registered; approximately 50 members present.
Visitors:  Lyndon Reed who is owned by a white MG
Apologies: Greg Kipling, Helen Pearce, and any others recorded in the attendance book
Minutes of previous Meeting:

Accepted by .Ian Carpenter
.seconded by . Max McLeod
Carried.


Correspondence Out:
 minutes of February meeting
Correspondence In: The Grease Rag, Road Runners newsletter, Buzzer Box, notice from the ATO alleging outstanding Tax Returns, Post Office letterbox renewal (paid), FHMC request for update of records, account for trophies $170.00 from Sports Power (to be paid), membership renewal from Colin Campbell.
Business Arising from Correspondence:

Nil
Treasurer’s Report:


As at February 28th 2021

Community Account

Balance




$  8368.20

Income - Total  



$    764.51

Cash Deposits



$    501.00

Australia Day BBQ



$    108.30

Drinks





$      50.00

Fundraising squares


$      89.00

Name Badges



$      16.00

Interest CR




$        0.31

Expenses - Total



$    140.15
Reimburse Sec P/Cash


$      62.50

AGM Advert




$      77.65

Rally Account
$   482.29

Income – Total
$      0.00
Expenses - Total
$      0.00

Kathy Read out the auditor’s report and tabled several copies for any member who needs to study it further.

Report was Proposed by Doug Baynes, seconded by Robert Righetti;
Carried.

Kathy advised she contacted the ATO  regarding the outstanding tax returns and was advised they were unable to speak with her as they had names of a past Treasurer and Public Officer who were our representatives.  She advised she wrote to them with the information they required and had confirmation that the letter was received and will contact the ATO again to speak with them. If no success she will ask Karl Chamberlain to assist.  
Club Captain’s Report: 
Club Persons of the year Trophies were presented to Franz Heinrich, and Helen Pearce (accepted by Roger on her behalf)

CLUB RUN TO:  meet the P.U.M.P.S. group at Murraytown for lunch on the oval, and a Cavalcade to Port Germein for “afters”. People also came from Tumby Bay, Orroroo, Port Pirie and NDMA (Port Augusta)

	NAME
	VEHICLE
	REMARKS

	Jeff Morgan
	Rolls Royce Silver Shadow

	Jimmy & Archie Morgan

	Mozzy McMahon
	FJ Holden Panel-van
	Marlene

	Ray Clancy
	Rolls Royce Silver Spirit
	

	Doug Baynes
	1950 Red Chevrolet
	Jessie in her matching Red dress

	Franz Heinrich
	Mk 3 Zephyr
	

	Brian Johnson
	Toyota Cressida
	Belinda

	Tracy Zacher
	Magna
	Chauffeured by Norm

	Kevan Rose
	MG
	Mason

	Barry Press
	ZA Fairlane “ROZ-749”
	Des Twilley & Bryan Press

	Mick Wickham
	ZD Fairlane
	Sheryl

	Robert Righetti
	Wolseley Six Eighty
	

	Ian Carpenter
	HQ Holden Ute
	Denise

	Roger Pearce
	HT Holden
	Helen

	Ralph Hobbs
	Dodge 6
	

	“Butch” 
	Hobbsy’s other Dodge
	

	Roma Williams
	Dodge Phoenix
	

	John Turner
	XA Falcon Coupe`
	

	Rosie Turner
	XA Falcon Panel-van
	

	(Junior) Turner
	XA Falcon GT
	

	Doug Potts
	LJ Torana “Little Miss”
	

	Peter Slattery
	Dodge Phoenix
	Two dogs

	Neil Vogelsang
	S Series Valiant
	Barbara

	Max McLeod
	Sigma
	Jude

	Cec Scholar
	Appeared at Port Germein
	 With Barb

	Dave Tattingham
	May have walked down?
	With Shirley

	Sue Kelly
	Hot Rod
	Grandies

	Ron Hewett
	Jaguar
	Cheryl


On Friday March 5; Ray in the Roller, Roger & Helen in the Holden, Franz in the Zephyr, and the Hewett’s in the Jaguar headed for Cowell and were met by Mel & Gelske Rogers in the Charger, and Mark & Kathy in the Ranger at the Cowell bakery, then we then travelled to Tumby Bay. 

On Saturday March 6, some people went to Port Lincoln for the day, then we had a BBQ tea at Ian Charlton’s home.

Sunday March 7; was the Road Runners Cruzee Car show on the foreshore near the Yacht Club there were over 110 cars including Max & Jude in the Sigma and Ian and Denise in “Little Trev” Mercedes. The day was rounded off by dinner at the “Red Roof Hotel” with all the Road Runners members

Upcoming Events: 

Sunday 18th April 2021: we have a verbal invitation from The Whyalla club to go to “Ticklebelly Hill” for lunch; presumably, they will need numbers of those planning to go; So that I can let Gary Boss know. We have invited them to come to our clubroom at 10.00AM for morning tea first, please bring a plate of food to share.

Advance Notice: The Road Runners are planning a run to Wudinna Sat May 8, 2021; and overnight stay, going to Kimba for lunch on the Sunday May 9 (Friday May 7; make your own arrangements) ‘Watch this space” more details as they come to hand

This YEAR: Put your thinking caps on now for activities YOU want for the rest of the year. 
Historic Registrar’s Report:  We have added another five members since last month. We now have 178 members.
General Business:
Discussion was begun around the timing of club meetings, several views were aired, and a vote taken; Resolved to remain at 12:00 noon on the first Sunday of the month, with the proviso that it can be moved to avoid clashing with other significant events. (e.g., Easter etc.)
Cleaners: Still no volunteers yet?


Next Meeting:
Sunday 11th April at 12:00 noon.
Meeting Closed: 
12:24 Pm. 
And continued straight into the first AGM for two years, due to all the Covid restrictions being imposed during 2020
PAVRC AGM March 28, 2021

Mark Declared “All positions vacant” and left the chair in the capable hands of Ian Carpenter for the Election

President: 
 Mark Taylor nominated by Franz Heinrich, accepted so was re-elected unopposed; and re-assumed his throne.
Vice President 1: 
Ian Carpenter nominated by Mark Taylor, accepted and elected unopposed
Vice President 2:
Roger Pearce nominated by Kathryn Taylor, accepted and elected unopposed
Treasurer: 

Sue Press was nominated by Judith McLeod, seconded by Barry Press 

 


Kathy Taylor was nominated by Peter Petry, seconded by Ian Carpenter




A secret ballot was conducted and Kathy Taylor  won the vote.
Secretary:
Cheryl Hewett - nominated by Peter Petry, accepted, and re-elected unopposed.

Club Captain:
Ron Hewett was nominated by Mark Taylor, accepted and re-elected unopposed.

Committee:
Resolved to remain with the status quo. Any other persons with the desire to join the committee are welcome to do so.

Club Registrars:

Government approved, to remain as Mark Taylor, Max McLeod, Roger Schultz, and Peter Petry.

Public Officer:

to remain as Ronald Hewett.

Please Note: Regardless of how you sign in under Covid rules; We still need your name clearly written in the attendance book as well Please. ( Meeting attendance also counts towards the “Club Person of the Year” award: if we cannot read it, your attendance will not count!)

Meeting closed at 12:55 Pm.
A Sausage Sizzle was eloquently served by the Catering Committee.

President’s Report

- Mark Taylor -

2020/2021

Dear Members,

 

We have been in our new Clubrooms for more than a Year, and I think we have progressed well considering the stalling effect of Covid 19, so thanks to all the members that have help to achieve it in both building and grounds, there is more to do and this will be done as funds become available.

In the New Financial Year, I think we should be able to achieve the Extension on the Container end of the Club as well as the concrete path around the Clubrooms.

Membership stands at 177 Members with 233 cars on Club

Registration.

Our Club has Members dotted all over the State from Lambina Station on the NT Border to Kangaroo Island to the South and our Club Registrars work hard to keep Registrations Current.

We will continue to try and visit all towns where our members reside.

This Club year we have had many and varied enjoyable Cub runs prepared by Ron ably assisted by Cheryl.

 

We went to Tumby Bay and again this year.

Kangaroo Island

Pt Germein and Murray Town.

Strawberries and ice cream at Melrose

Cakes at Wirrabara.

Australia Day BBQ

Cowell with the Road Runners

Jamestown

And Our Xmas Do.

To name a few.

Thanks to the Catering Committee for their efforts,

Also, to the Thursday mob for providing a social hub Averaging 15 members a week. (thanks to Cheryl & Ron for the preparation and Covid Cleaning) and a special Thank you to Cheryl for organizing the Morning teas and fund raising for the Thursday Group.
Roger Pearce for the notice and photo boards.

Most importantly I would like to thank the committee for their efforts this year and also the relocation committee and Our New catering committee.

 Last but not least a big thank you to the members for your attendance at meetings and runs and other functions you perform.

